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Words from our President - Clay Uselton
Holy cow, is it ever going to stop raining? I'm ready for some sunshine, warmer weather, and for the golf course to dry up.
Updating everyone on our greens...we have met with several contractors about repairing and sodding our bent grass greens. We
are in the process of receiving quotes for this work. At this time, we are also talking to contractors about quoting us for switching
our greens to bermuda grass. We will look at both of these options over the next few weeks and will let you know what we
recommend. We will make sure we involve our membership in this decision.
Please continue to support your club and hopefully soon we'll have some nice weather to get out on the course. Remember if you
are  interested in being on a committee, please see a board member (listed above)
See you at the club...Clay

Welcome Back!!
Steve & Debbie Jarratt

Lakewood Golf Shop/Golf Committee - Kenny Saunders & Bryan Hall
On February 19th, we kicked off our tournament schedule with the Polar Tailgate Scramble. As we age a bit our bodies do not
handle the extreme weather as well, so the Polar name is a bit of a misnomer. We always aim to hold the event in January, but it
has become somewhat of a game to count how many times the event is postponed. This year we were fortunate and held it on the
4th scheduled date when we had a window of opportunity on the 19th. We kicked off the festivities with a cornhole tournament
which is always a lot of fun with our double elimination event. DJ Boggs and Cole Montgomery came out on top and are the 2022
Polar Tailgate Cornhole Champs. Next up was the ever-popular Chili Cookoff and Bloody Mary Contest. This year was a clean
sweep for Mel Dennis as she wowed them with her culinary and bartending skills. We are planning a Mel Dennis night in the bar as
she cooks and slings drinks for us. It may even warrant a tv show.” Mel Hell Kitchen”. We all had a nice lunch and polished off all
the chili with some burgers and dogs thrown in for good measure. The par 3 tournament was extended to 18 holes this year and we
had an exciting time as the staff always chooses some very exciting tee boxes for the event. With the talent level of this event, we
have to think - US Open set up. The victors of the event were as follows:

Betty Hand, Martha Merz, Dan Merz, David Hollinshead

Jeff Biniek, Therese Biniek, Bryan Hall, Erica Hall

Don Cleveland, Sam Minkowitz, Shea Gaither, Vanessa Jackson

Thanks to all that participated and don’t forget to sign up in the pro shop for our next event on March 13th. St Paddy;s Day
Scramble

Thank you,

Kenny Saunders, PGA



Polar
Tailgate

Cornhole
Chili Cookoff

Bloody Mary Contest
Diabolical Par 3

Scramble

Winners were pre-selected by Kenny
for 1st, 3rd and 6th place.

Winning team:
David Hollinshead, Martha Merz,

Dan Merz & Betty Hand

3rd Place Team
Terese & Jeff Biniek,

Erica & Brian Hall

6th Place Team
Vanessa Jackson, Shea

Gaither, and (not pictured)
Sam Minkowitz & Don

Cleveland



House/Facilities - Jeff Biniek
We have been working on replacing burned out lighting in the parking lot and are planning to add more lighting as well.  The
furnace has been fixed and updated, so hopefully that will hold us for a bit longer.  Upcoming projects will include finishing
painting the railing in back.  More to come when the weather starts warming up!

Pool & Tennis - Courtney Crowe

Hi Lakewood Friends,

Did you know that summer is only 144
days away?! It will be here before you

know it and I can hardly wait!

With that being said, I’m looking for
people to join me in forming a

Pool/Tennis Court Committee. I would
love to have at least 6-8 people if

possible. We will meet once a month
to discuss various things pertaining to

the pool and tennis courts.

Please let me know if you're
interested. You can contact me at

ccrowe1116@yahoo.com.

Thanks and I look forward to seeing
everyone at the club!

Greens & Grounds - Dave Hamann & Tommy Dennis
Just a quick note from the maintenance team at LGCC- the staff continues to prep the course for the arrival of Spring and warmer
temperatures. We’re continuing on plugging some areas on the greens to improve the putting surfaces. We will aerify and drop
some bentgrass seed in the next couple of weeks in some areas as well.
The board approved some new equipment for us but unfortunately it won’t be delivered until sometime this fall. Therefore the
staff is working on getting our current equipment repaired and ready for the upcoming golf season. The staff is looking forward to
the new equipment and excited for it to arrive.
We’ve brought in some different contractors to look at our greens as far as sodding some areas or making the decision to convert
to Bermuda grass greens. We’ll have more details to follow in the near future.

Thanks for all you do for LGCC!- Dave

Lads & Lassies - Dan & Martha Merz
We’re BACK!  You’re stuck with us again!  The Tierney’s did a great job last year, but are busy in their retired life and were
reluctant to commit to head things up again this year.  We will be starting up in April, so start saving your Wednesday evenings for
9 holes of fun golf and plan to stick around for dinner and drinks afterward.  We’ll have lots of new surprises this year, so don’t
miss out!  Look for an email from Lakewood with details in the coming weeks.  Let the games begin!



Finance - Mike Melton

Lakewood Golf and Country Club 2022 Budget

Jan Jan Jan Jan

BUDGET Budget Actual Actual Act vs Bud 2021

2022 2022 2021 2022 Change VS 2022

Admin Recurring Income $803,478 $62,890 $48,861 $51,225 -$11,665 $2,364

Admin Variable Income $247,511 $1,665 $6,000 $1,917 $252 -$4,083

Total Income $1,050,989 $64,555 $54,861 $53,142 -$11,413 -$1,719

Admin Expenses -$283,750 -$18,641 -$17,074 -$21,408 -$2,767 -$4,334

Club House Expenses -$93,780 -$5,021 -$6,117 -$6,461 -$1,440 -$344

Sub Total $673,459 $40,893 $31,670 $25,273 -$15,620 -$6,397

Greens /Grounds Exp -$509,000 -$31,233 -$21,219 -$16,533 $14,700 $4,686

Golf Shop Expenses -$117,673 -$5,628 -$7,577 -$5,174 $454 $2,403

Sub Total $46,786 $4,032 $2,874 $3,566 -$466 $692

Rest/Bar Income $537,600 $16,350 $18,225 $23,337 $6,987 $5,112

Rest/Bar COGS -$147,750 -$4,305 -$4,803 -$8,399 -$4,094 -$3,596

Rest/Bar GP $389,850 $12,045 $13,422 $14,938 $2,893 $1,516

Rest/Bar Expenses -$300,000 -$10,975 -$12,443 -$12,799 -$1,824 -$356

Rest/Bar Profit $89,850 $1,070 $979 $2,139 $1,069 $1,160

Total Profit Before Depr. $136,636 $5,102 $3,853 $5,705 $603 $1,852

1) Total Income missed our budget number by $11,413.  Part of the shortfall was due to $8,900 in member dues billed in
December 2021 that had to be reversed in January 2022.

2) Administrative Expenses were over budget due to Payroll Taxes, Travel, and Insurance costs being greater than
expected.

3) Clubhouse Expenses were over budget due to Wages and Maintenance costs being greater than expected.
4) Both Greens/Grounds and the Pro Shop were under budget for the month.
5) The Restaurant and Bar numbers came in right on budget for January.
6) Total Profit for January 2022 came in over budget by $603.



Restaurant & Bar - Cynthia Ramsey & Laura Passarello
We are looking forward to a busy month of Events at Lakewood in March!
First we’ll host Rotary for their annual Sweetheart Banquet, Thursday March 3, but even more to celebrate this year, THEY’RE
TURNING 100!
We also have our Annual Golf Ball Dinner on Saturday, March 19 - don’t forget to get a reservation for a wonderful meal and
celebrate all of our Golf winners!
Check out the calendar for normal weekly happenings - and we are hosting several outside events this month as well.

Thanks for supporting Lakewood
We are happy to serve you daily and if you have a special event to celebrate.  Just call me - Cindy!

Reservations Required - Call Cynthia Ramsey at 931-454-8770, Ext. 1



Contact Cynthia Ramsey 931-455-8770 X1





March 2022
Sunday       Monday       Tuesday    Wednesday   Thursday      Friday        Saturday

1 2
Burger Night

3
5:00 Cahaba
Health
5:30 Kingsridge
HOA
5:30 Rotary
Sweetheart &
100th
Anniversary
Dinner

4
7:00 Big Bucks

5
4:00 Wedding
Reception

6
1:00 BINGO

7
Club Closed

8
5:00 Kids eat free
7:00 Big Bucks

9
Burger Night

10 11
7:00 Big Bucks

12
5:00 Retirement
Party

13
1:00 BINGO
St Patrick’s Day
Scramble

14
Club Closed

15
12:00 Boy Scout
Lunch
5:00 Kids eat free
7:00 Big Bucks

16
Burger Night

17 18
7:00 Big Bucks

19
6:00 LGCC Golf
Ball

20
1:00 BINGO

21
Club Closed

22
5:00 Kids eat free
6:00 Board
Meeting
7:00 Big Bucks &
Trivia

23
Burger Night

24
5:30 Southern TN
Endodonics
Dinner

25
1:00 Tullahoma
Chamber Golf
Tournament

26
5:00 Retirement
Party

27
1:00 BINGO
4:00 Celebration
of Life

28
Club Closed

29 30 31

LGCC Golf Tournaments
Outside Events
Grab & Go Breakfast - will resume Spring 2022
Lions Club - meets Wednesday at 11:30
Kiwanis Club - meets Thursday at 11:30
DAR - meets 2nd Thursday of each month at 12:00
Red Hat Society  - meets 3rd Thursday of each month at 11:30
Rotary - meets Friday at 12:00

https://www.facebook.com/lakewoodtullahoma https://www.instagram.com/lakewoodgcc/

Lakewood Golf & Country Club ⧫ 1800 Country Club Drive ⧫ Tullahoma, Tennessee 37388 ⧫ 931-455-8770
https://www.lakewoodgcc.com/

https://www.instagram.com/lakewoodgcc/

